
Butterwick Hospice care - Timeline of Events  

May 

2017

•Chief Executive dismissed for fraud

September 
2017

•New CEO appointed

March

2018

•Income reduction due to negative publiucity identified

•Depth of financial impact of situation identified

June 2018

•Previous CEO found guilty of fraud and imprisoned, court case attracted local and 
national media coverage

•Further financial impact due to further negative publicity

November 
2019

•Unannounced CQC inspection took place Nov 5 -7

•Impression from CQC inspection team 'Requires Improvement'

•Work commenced on small number of issues identified from feedback meeting

December 
2018 

•Identified potential cashflow issues and developed significant cost improvement plan to 
bring charity into financial stability

February 
2020

•Draft reports recieved with 'Inadequate Rating' began developing action plan. 

•Director of Patient Care and Service Development resigned

March 2020

•Reports published with 'Inadequate Rating'. First action plan developed

•First national lockdown for Covid resulting in all retail outlets closing and funding route 
ceasing. All events cancelled and funding route ceased.

•All non critical staff furloughed and non inpatient face to face services suspended

•Childrens unit closed due to Covid restrictions and patients not wanting to attend

April 2020

•Three further members of the Adult Senior Clinical Team resigned

•Commenced implementation of cost improvement programme

May 2020

•Covid outbreak in Adult unit resulting in closure of unit due to staffing levels 



 

July 2020

•Childrens unit opened as Covid restrictions lifted

August 2020

•Adult unit reopened with reduced capacity

October 2020

•Unannounced CQC inspection, no rating given

•Restrictions placed on Childrens unit registration and unit closed voluntarily

•Director of Care employed and one Senior Clinical post recruited.

•Commenced regular meetings with CCG and NT&HFT to provide support

March 2021

•Childrens unit restrictions lifted and unit reopened

May 2021

•Unannounced CQC inspection

•Director of Care resigned

June 2021

•Appointed Clinical Governance lead

September 
2021

•New Director of Care commences, vacancy for Clinical Governance lead.

•Unannounced inspection resulting in restrictions on registration

•Two Senior Clinical team on long term sick

•Begin discussions with NT&H to commence End of Life project

December 
2021

•Notified by CCG of reduction 50% of the adullt grant funding from October due to 
CQC restrictions, and potential further reduction in 22/23, potential cashflow issue

•Adult unit temporarily closes due to staffing issues

•Agreement from CCG to include reopening plan development as part of Exemplar 
Project

February 
2022

•Unannounced CQC Inspection

•Clinical Governance Lead commences


